
Friends of Hillside & Calton Area
General Meeting
18 February 2009

Minutes

Attendance: 
Gavin McNab (Chair); Kate Tomlinson (Treasurer); Alistair Cairns (Secretary), 
Cameron Findlater; Fiona Devlin; Rob Hainsworth; Kate Tomlinson; Richard 
Nicodeme; Malcolm Chisholm; James Gillies; Peter McGowan.

Apologies:
Mark Lazarowicz MP, Clrs. Louise Lang & Angela Blacklock. Ann Stark, Ron Aitken.

1.  Welcome.

2. London Road and Hillside Crescent Gardens. 

Peter McGowan, a Landscape Architect who helped prepare the Conservation 
Statement for London Road and Hillside Crescent Gardens for the Council gives a 
quick background and overview of this document. There are currently two options:

1. We look specifically at a single aspect and focus solely on that, eg the 
railings,

2. That we, with the Council, commission a Landscape Architect to produce a 
‘masterplan’ to look at the whole of the two parks, there would then be a 
period of public consultation which would identify which projects were 
prioritised.

It was agreed that a masterplan would be the better process to follow to represent 
the aspirations of the local community and park users. In order to commission a 
masterplan it was agreed that the first step would be for the Friends Group to 
undertake an initial public consultation. This alone would be a considerable 
undertaking, but would establish where priorities lie and would form the basis of the 
brief for this masterplan. 

To commence this first stage of a consultation it was agreed that our chair, Gavin, 
would send our members a letter asking who is interested in becoming involved and 
willing to commit time to undertaking a consultation. This letter will outline the type of 
projects which could be considered, based on the issues identified within the 
Conservation Statement. Itr would also outline the amount of input required and 
enquire as to what skills might be on offer (drawing it up, liaising with aspects of the 
community, distribution, collection and analysing the results etc). 

There may be financial support for the preparation of this consultation, possibly 
through the Department of Learning and Community Development or alternatively 
through a private company which specialises in this type of work - providing that 
funding can be found.
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A committed group of our members, and hopefully park users, needs to be found in 
order for this project to succeed. 

There was some frustration at the timescales which could be involved in instigating 
the community consultation and producing results. We need to identify projects which 
we could ‘just get on with’, which would not have an impact on the masterplan, such 
as improved litter facilities, seating or potentially the provision of some sculptures 
within the parks.

Other points of note are that the Council have agreed to provide two notice boards, 
one for Hillside Crescent Gardens at the head of Hillside Street and one for London 
Road Gardens adjacent to the Cottage. These will be very useful in publicising the 
group’s progress and involving a wider group of people. These should be installed by 
early March. All articles for display will first be approved by the Council.

The Council are developing an ongoing maintenance plan for the London Road and 
Hillside Crescent Gardens. This includes a schedule of works for the year such as 
twice weekly litter picks and, at present, twelve cuts per annum. This is a working 
document and can change, including input from the Friends Group.

As part of the tram works several pieces of outdoor sculpture will be removed (incl 
the clock which was formerly at the London Road roundabout, the Paolozzi hand & 
foot and the Sherlock Holmes statue). The Council are actively looking for alternative 
locations for these and there is potential for one of these to be located within Hillside 
Crescent Gardens. Fiona is supportive about initiating a discussion as to whether 
some might be situated in our local parks.

3. Discussion on reintroduction of railings. 

This is a big project but one which some members are very supportive of and have 
been actively pursuing. As above, the Friends Group would need to gauge how much 
support there is for such an undertaking (within & outwith the group), and assess 
where this lies as a priority. It is hoped that such work from individual members in the 
group can be useful, although at this point, we do not know the degree of support for 
this particular (and again big/longterm) project. This would be included within the 
consultation and the results of this would enable the prioritising of projects.

4.  Brief report on LCCC. 

Ann Stark’s report added as an addendum to the minutes.

5. Funding. 

FoHCA finances are stable. There are many potential sources of funding for a variety 
of types of projects. The development of priorities on how to improve the parks will 
steer priorities on what funding could support (for example, designing an effective 
survey).

6. Cottage & Calton Centre updates.

The London Road Gardens lease, including the cottage, to the Council expires in 
2013 and they are currently in the process of negotiating an extension of this lease 
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by a further 25 years. The Council have obtained costs to undertake a feasibility 
study for the restoration and conversion of the London Road Gardens cottage, 
including a business plan. 

Gavin has offered to undertake an architectural drawn survey of the cottage on 
behalf of the Friends Group for the Council for future use. This would count as 
payment ‘in kind’ by the Friends Group for any future funding applications.

The Calton Centre has been sold. We understand it has been sold to a local person 
who intends to open a dance studio. Renovation works have commenced.

8. Other business.

Two topics have been raised for discussion; changing the group’s name, due to its 
acronym and its remit (ie with or without Montgomery Street Park, which has another 
Friends Group working). As these are constitutional issues, they are tabled at this 
meeting and will be discussed at the AGM, to be scheduled in late April or early May. 
In the interim period it was agreed not to use the acronym in correspondence and 
refer to ‘the Friends Group’.

The janitor’s house/building at Leith primary is still derelict. It was sold some time ago 
but no work has taken place to restore it and it appears to slowly be deteriorating.
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